

## Interoffice Memorandum

February 23, 2018

TO:

Mayor Teresa Jacobs

-AND-

**Board of County Commissioners** 

FROM:

Jon V. Weiss, P.E., Director

Community, Environmental and Development Services

Department

CONTACT PERSON: Renzo Nastasi, AICP, Manager

**Transportation Planning Division** 

(407) 836-8072

SUBJECT:

March 20, 2018 – Public Hearing

Pine Hills Road Pedestrian/Bicycle Safety Study

Environmental and The Transportation Planning Division of the Community, Development Services Department has completed the Pine Pedestrian/Bicycle Safety Study, which extends from SR 50 (Colonial Drive) to Bonnie Brae Circle. This study is part of the Mayor's "Walk-Ride-Thrive" initiative that focuses on creating an environment where local residents, businesses and visitors are able to enjoy safe pedestrian and biking options. The study identified cost-feasible operational enhancements to balance the safety and mobility needs of all mode users along Pine Hills Road, taking into consideration such factors as traffic calming measures, access management and pedestrian/bicycle safety.

The operational and safety enhancements recommended under the Preferred Alternative are consistent with Transportation Element Policies T1.1.3, T3.3.5, T3.3.6, T3.4.8 and relevant implementing policies. These objectives speak to the implementation of the adopted 2030 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP).

The backup documentation for this item has been delivered under separate cover.

The study is also available under the Roadway Project section of the county's Traffic and Transportation webpage:

http://orangecountyfl.net/TrafficTransportation/PineHillsPedestrianBicycleSafetyStudy.aspx

Page Two March 20, 2018 – Public Hearing Pine Hills Road Pedestrian/Bicycle Safety Study

**ACTION REQUESTED:** 

Approval of the findings and recommendations of the Pine Hills Pedestrian/Bicycle Safety Study, find it consistent with the Comprehensive Plan and advance the project to the roadway design and construction phase. Districts 2 and 6.

JVW/RN/jm/am

## Attachment

c: Mark V. Massaro, P.E., Director, Public Works Department Renzo Nastasi, AICP, Transportation Planning Division Diana Almodovar, P.E., County Engineer, Public Works Department



January 11, 2018

TO:

**Mayor Teresa Jacobs** 

-AND-

**Board of County Commissioners** 

FROM:

JaJa Wade, Chairman

Planning and Zoning Commission (PZC) /Local

Planning Agency (LPA) Members

SUBJ:

Pine Hills Road Pedestrian/Bicycle Safety Study

On December 21, 2017 the Local Planning Agency (LPA) held a public hearing regarding the Pine Hills Road Pedestrian/Bicycle Safety Study. This study pertains to improvements on Pine Hills Road (SR 50 (Colonial Drive) to Bonnie Brae Circle). The study identified cost-feasible operational enhancements to balance the safety and mobility needs of all mode users along Pine Hills Road, taking into consideration such factors as traffic calming measures, access management and pedestrian/bicycle safety. The LPA approved the findings of the study and found them consistent with the Comprehensive plan.

cc: Local Planning Agency

Jon V. Weiss, P.E., Director, CEDS Department

Mark V. Massaro, P.E., Director, Public Works Department

Renzo Nastasi, AICP, Manager, Public Works Transportation Planning Division

Raymond L. Williams, P.E., Manager, Public Works Engineering Division